
 

 

OHCA 2020-04 

July 21, 2020 

RE: High-Investment Drug Therapy Carve-Out for Inpatient and Outpatient Hospital 
Payment  

Dear Provider, 
 
Effective July 1, 2020, pursuant to Oklahoma Administrative Code 317:30-3-31, 317:30-5-
42.20, 317:30-5-47, and 317:30-5-47.6 the Oklahoma Health Care Authority changed the 
billing process for certain high-investment drug therapies. This change is to improve 
access to expensive but highly impactful drug therapies for the SoonerCare population. 
The changes to the process are as follows: 
 

• Verify the drug therapy is on the carve-out list at www.okhca.org/rx. 
• Request a prior authorization for the therapy (prior authorizations are specific to 

billing provider). 
o Approval criteria can be found at www.okhca.org/pa in the appropriate 

therapeutic category. 
o Prior authorization request forms can be found at 

www.okhca.org/rxforms.  
• If the prior authorization request is approved, and the member has been treated 

and discharged, the billing provider should:  
o Submit the inpatient or outpatient hospital claim (based on place of 

service) which MUST NOT include the carve-out drug; and  
o Submit a separate claim on an outpatient hospital claim for the carve-out 

drug. 
 Type of Bill to be used is 131; 
 Revenue Code 636 must be used; 
 Appropriate HCPCS code (or miscellaneous code if no specific code 

assigned) must be used; 
 NDC information must be billed on the HCPCS code line; 
 Purchase invoice showing the net cost for the drug therapy must 

be attached to the claim; 
 Claim will suspend for internal review and pricing. 

o These two claims are to be submitted at the same time. The claim for the 
carve-out drug will not be processed until both claims are received.  

 

http://www.okhca.org/rx
http://www.okhca.org/pa
http://www.okhca.org/rxforms


 

 
 
All therapies on the carve-out list will require a prior authorization.  
 
If the billing entity is purchasing the carve-out drug through its 340B program, then all 
applicable federal, supplemental, and value based rebates will be collected from the 
billing entity.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact the pharmacy helpdesk at 800-522-0114, 
option 4 or 405-522-6205, option 4. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and the services you provide to SoonerCare 
members. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Melody Anthony 
State Medicaid Director 


